
 
9 AM, July 24, 2023 
 
Estimated size: 51,694 acres 
Containment: 0% 
Start Date: July 21, 2023 
Area of Origin: Klickitat County near Newell Road 
Cause: Under Investigation 
Structures Damaged: currently being assessed 
 
Update: The Newell Road Fire started, July 21, 2023 near Newell Road. The cause of the fire is 
undetermined. Northwest Incident Management Team 8, Incident Commander Kevin Stock assumed 
management of the fire from Southeast Washington (SEW) Incident Management Team 3 as of 6 AM today.  
Team 8 appreciates all the hard work completed by local fire departments, landowners, and all the 
countless personnel involved to date who have assisted in the response to this fire. 
 

Yesterday, the western portion of the fire was observed to have the most active fire behavior. Burnout 
operations were conducted in the area by fire crews, along established dozer and hand lines to create solid 
containment lines. Aircraft supported ground resources as needed throughout the day. On the eastern 
portions of the fire, personnel continued mopping up and patrolling. Last night operations included 
continuing the burnout operations along the northwestern perimeter of the fire. 
 

Today, fire crews will continue suppression efforts along the entire perimeter of the fire.  Fire personnel 
will be on alert for predicted high winds and low humidity that will likely increase fire behavior.  Fire 
suppression efforts will be focusing on the most active western perimeter while mop up and patrolling 
operations will continue along the eastern perimeter. Aircraft resources including 2 heavy and 2 medium 
helicopters with bucket work capabilities, as well as air attack, remain available to support suppression 
operations. 
 

Weather:  A red flag warning will be in effect from 11 AM to 11 PM for high and gusty winds up to 40 mph.   
 

Evacuation and Road Closures:  
For the latest evacuations please see:  
http://www.facebook.com/klickitatDEM911 
 

Road closures include: Roosevelt Grade Road, Middle Road, Old Highway8 north to and including Dot Road. 
 

Temporary Flight Restriction (TFR): TFR is in place over the Newell Road Fire. Please review the Notice to 
airmen in its entirety. 
 
Sheltering: The American Red Cross has opened a Shelter at the Goldendale Middle School 520 E. Collins 
Street, Goldendale, WA. 

  Newell Creek Fire 
Incident Commander: Kevin Stock 

Fire Information Phone: 208-713-2740 
Media Fire Information Phone: 208-891-7491 

Email: 2023.NewellRoad@firenet.gov 
Facebook: facebook.com/NewellRoadFire 
Inciweb: inciweb.wildlfire.gov/newellroad 
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